Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes of Meeting held 1 September 2008 

Meeting held at Congleton Leisure Centre. 

Attending:  Peter Hall (PH), Ian Wilson (IW), Alec Scaresbrook (AS), 

Mathew Axford (MA), Heather Pearce (HP), Craig McKeith (CM), 

John Richardson (JR),  Matheus Bunter (MB), Mike Roberts (MR), 

Rob Sawyer, (RS)

Apologies: Dot Wilson (DW) Louise Daniels

Minutes:  Minutes of last meeting accepted

Item 6 on Agenda discussed first:-

As members from MaccBUG - (MR & RS),  Proposed new Knutsford group - (JR),  Crewe & Nantwich Council - (CM), Sandbach Access group (MB)  and Congleton Cycle Campaign were present we decided to go straight to the main item on the agenda, (Cheshire East Council and joint working with other campaign groups).

CM attended as he is exploring ways of how to encourage cycling - has organised events for National Cycling Week but not sure if it encouraged new cyclists.

PH says our point of contact with the Congleton County Council (Congleton Cycle Forum) faded out a while ago due to lack of interest from Council.

JR suggested we need a unified approach to the council and HP this would be good for cycling strategy with local groups input. Also says its important to be able to measure results against any public monies spent to ensure money is spent well and on the right things.  JR - when money is obtained from developments (residential and industrial) for road improvements, some should be used cycle routes.

It was suggested (AS) that an umbrella group be set up incorporating local groups to act as a focal point for approaching the new East Cheshire Council (ECC)

All agreed that having a umbrella group with a member or two from each group was the best way forward with input from the local groups.

AS suggested this could lead to too many meetings and that, suggestions, comments and  ideas could be funnelled through the website on a forum (to be set up by AS)

It was agreed the umbrella groups name will be Cheshire East Cycling Campaign (CECC). Terms of reference need to be established and a protocol for members of local groups to put forward ideas to the umbrella group. PH and MA to draft.

RS stressed it is important that we lobby and introduce ourselves sooner rather than later to the directorate, elected and appointed staff responsible for cycling matters and provision in the new East Cheshire Council.  Suggest they appoint a Cycling Officer. Important that ECC recognise CECC as the local knowledgeable body pertaining to cycling matters in East Cheshire.   HP and RS to compose a letter to ECC.   Congleton Cycling Campaign will produce a temporary letterhead until the group is established when we can think of designing and printing something more permanent.

Congleton Cycling Campaign to be the lead group until the umbrella group is established, and should donate £100 to the CECC for future expenses.

AOB:   Successful ride to Holmes Chapel and Goostrey stations on 30 August to verify cycle parking provision or lack of it! These are comments that can be channelled through CECC to improve cycle storage. Articles in Congleton Chronicle about this survey inviting participation in the next ride on October 18th.

Next ride:

18 October 2008 - Route to be arranged but taking in Sandbach, Alsager and Kidsgrove Stations

Next meeting arranged: 8 October 2008,  8.00pm at Congleton Leisure Centre

Congleton Cycling Campaign members to meet at 7.30pm

Congleton Cycling Campaign AGM 11 November 2008 at Congleton Leisure Centre

